Text of David Reitze’s Remarks for LCGT Groundbreaking Ceremony
Good morning or good afternoon as the case may be.  First, let me thank Professor Kajita and the members of the LCGT team for inviting me to participate in the LCGT ground-breaking ceremony.  I regret that I can’t be there in person share my remarks with you.  A schedule conflict prevented me from attending.  Nonetheless, I’m delighted to be able to remotely convey my congratulations to everyone on the LCGT team and others who are responsible for this literally ground-breaking event.
When it comes on line, the Large-scale Cryogenic Gravitational-wave Telescope will be the newest and most advanced interferometer in the world.  The Japanese gravitational-wave community has a rich tradition of leadership and innovation in the field of gravitational-wave physics.  You have pioneered the development and operation of large-scale interferometers and key technologies that have improved their sensitivity and robustness.  The TAMA300 detector led the world in sensitivity from 1995 until 2001, and conducted the first sensitive search of data for gravitational-wave signals from binary merging neutron star and black-hole systems.  The 100 m CLIO detector was the first to demonstrate sensitive cryogenic operation of an underground interferometer and in many ways served as the pathfinder for LCGT.
LIGO Laboratory is pleased to support the development of LCGT through joint work on optics development and simulations, real-time control systems, electronics design, and stray light control.  I’m particularly pleased that some of the test mass mirrors used in initial LIGO may be used in the initial LCGT configuration.
Now, let me turn to the future, the global network of gravitational wave detectors, and what LCGT along with LIGO, Virgo, and GEO can accomplish together.  Joint data analysis using all the interferometers available significantly improves our ability to localize events in the sky and allow for rapid follow-up observations by electromagnetic telescopes.  Advanced LIGO and Virgo are scheduled to begin operations in 2015.  The addition of LCGT and possibly LIGO-India later this decade will open unprecedented opportunities in multi-messenger astronomy.
Once again, congratulations on reaching this significant milestone not only for LCGT but also for the global gravitational-wave community.  I look forward to the day when data starts streaming from LCGT and we are collaborating to make new discoveries.   Thank you and I wish you success in the future.
